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Before we get to the main subject of this paper, I want to make a little prediction.  Newt Gingrich has
predicted the Democrats will lose 70 seats in the House [note October 25: he just downgraded that to
50], which would be the second worst midterm election defeat ever, as a percentage of seats being
defended.  The Dems lost 110 seats in 1894 under Cleveland, out of 211 seats being defended.  222 are
being defended this year.  The loss as a percentage was 52% in 1894, and Gingrich is predicting 31.5
%.

Remember, Obama lost 63 seats in the House in 2010, a 24.6% change, and Biden's first two years
have been orders of magnitude worse than Obama's.  It doesn't even compare.  Do you even remember
why the Dems lost in 2010?  Obamacare and the 2007 recession, we are told.  Except that the subprime
mortgage crisis was actually before the 2008 election, which Obama won in a landslide over McCain.
And just let me ask you this: were your stress levels in 2010 anything like now?  No, the world is
entirely different in 2022 than it was in 2010.  We look back now on that “Great Recession” with
longing and nostalgia.  It was an idyll compared to now.  

So I think Gingrich is right.  What is more, I want to be on record topping his prediction, which is so
far the highest I have seen.  I only need to predict 71 to do that, but I think it will be nearer 80.  Let's
say 81, to use one of their own numbers.  What would it be to match 1894?  115.  I think even that is
possible.  

Why do I think this?  Because I believe this Democratic loss is scripted.  The Dems have been
torpedoed on purpose by the Phoenician Navy that runs the world, and many or most of them are in on
it, including Biden, Pelosi, and most of the other top dogs. This is a planned fail.  No one could just
accidentally do everything wrong to this extent.  It is not possible.  It is way too obvious.  

The Dems will also lose big in the Senate.  But there are only 14 seats being defended by Dems, so the
potential gain isn't great there.  If the Reps take a third of those, it is still only 4 or 5.   I'll say five, but it
could go seven or more.  Obama lost 6 in 2010 and 9 in 2014, though he had more to lose.  

If real votes were being counted, I think this sort of landslide would be guaranteed.  But because the
whole world is now scripted by computers and hidden wizards, anything can still happen.  They may
have even bigger surprises up their sleeves.  And I have waited to the last minute to post this, because
they can flip the script overnight on a whim, just to vex my prediction or for any other reason.  They
think they can skin this cat in ten different ways, so they will choose one that doesn't polish my behind
(or Newt's either) in any way, if they can.

I have a legal question for any law scholars out there.  If someone called for the overthrow of the Gates



Foundation or the Aspen Institute or Pfizer, would that be treason or sedition?  Of course not, since
they are not governmental bodies. By definition, treason and sedition concern calls for violent
overthrow of the government.   To be indicted for treason or sedition, it would have to be shown that
you had planned, abetted, or at least called for the violent and non-legal overthrow of Congress, the
President, the Supreme Court, the federal government, or possibly of State or local governments.  Since
the Gates Foundation is a nongovernmental body, unelected, with no ties to the Constitution or our
democratic republic, it seems to me you could call for its overthrow all you wanted.  

You will tell me you still couldn't call for its violent or non-legal overthrow, since violence is illegal
and so is shutting down private organizations via threats, coercion, or intimidation.  True.  Some will
say you could form a citizen's militia, obtain the cooperation of local sheriffs, then arrest the heads of
these organizations for treason and crimes against humanity.  With the cooperation of sheriffs, you
might be able to do that legally, but in reality it wouldn't work because the sitting courts would
probably refuse to hear the case.  You would have to create your own court, and although there might
be legal ways to do that, the point is again moot because the sitting government would then intervene.
The current administration would never sit by and let that happen, and neither would a Trump
administration.  After one phone call by Gates, the National Guard would be sent in and the whole
thing violently broken up.  You know that as well as I do.  

But however that may be, you would still be within your rights to call for the legal overthrow of these
nongovernmental foundations.  To do that, you aren't required to provide a foolproof path for achieving
it.  You are only suggesting it needs to be done.

In a previous paper, I have suggested a path for achieving it, so I will put it forward again.  We have
already seen that a block has been set up against achieving it: these people already own the
“government”.  To find success on any path, you would have to attack these foundations from the
government.  Some justice department would have to pursue them.  We know that isn't going to happen
under the current set-up, so how to drive around that?  They have made it impossible for us to install
our own people in Congress or the Presidency, by setting up a phony two-party system and then
controlling both parties.  Since no real people ever run for Congress or President from either party, any
solution on that path is stalled.  

But there is a loophole there called the write-in vote.  They have you thinking you have to use their
machines to vote, but you don't.  You actually don't have to vote for one of the candidates they offer,
and you don't have to use their machines.  See if you can follow me here.  Let us pursue a little “what-
if” scenario.  What if, in the midterm elections, everyone refused to use the machines?  What if
everyone brought their own sheet of paper and pen to the polling station, and presented a list of those
they wished to vote for?  Sounds pretty easy, doesn't it?  Remember, Trump himself said we needed to
return to paper ballots, so why wait for someone to offer you that?  Make it happen yourself.  Get off
your flabby butt and do-it-yourself!  

Detractors will say that would be hard to tally.  So what?  Do we want convenience and speed, or do
we want a real democracy?  Are we going to continue to flush our democracy down the drain because it
takes a few more days to count votes?  

You will say the sitting government will just refuse to count any paper ballots.  Do you really think
they could get away with that?  They can get away with it now because only a few “oddballs” present
paper ballots or write-ins.  It is illegal to throw away ANY ballots, but they do that because they know
they can get away with it.  But what if 100 million people all presented paper ballots at the same time?
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Could the government just disenfranchise 100 million people directly, spitting in their faces?  No.  The
Supreme Court would have to side with the people here under the Constitution, since the people would
have just proved by their own actions that they were demanding paper ballots be counted.  And if the
Supreme Court did not side with the people, they would just be begging for a violent revolution, since
it would then be clear the Court was bought just like everything else.  

So, as I said before, you have the easy solution in your hands, and you if refuse to use it, it is no ones
fault but your own.  The governors haven't stolen your democracy, you have given it up through sheer
laziness and stupidity.  

This write-in solution also reminds us that there is an even more direct solution to the problem of
nongovernmental bodies like the Gates Foundation.  If we combine the two major ideas above, those
being that it is perfectly legal to call for the overthrow of these institutions and that direct action is the
best, we see that simplest answer is for 100 million people to call for the overthrow of all of them.  You
have the right to be against the Gates Foundation and to call for its end, so do it.  Start by saying it to
your neighbors and family, then post it online wherever you can find a page.  Go tell it to your city
council.  Write letters to your Congresspeople.  Chalk it on the sidewalks.  Make flyers.  Send
postcards.  Post signs.  Paste bumperstickers.  If you have money buy adverts and billboards.  File
lawsuits.  Whatever you can do, do it.  Be a 24-hour pest to Bill Gates and these other mass murderers.

But don't pester him directly, with death threats or other communication.  That won't do any good and
is just cowardly.  Don't threaten and bluff, stick to real action, things you can actually do, and have a
legal right to do.  That is far more useful to the cause.  Picket, organize, and act.  But mostly just state
your opinion: you are against him and all the others like him.  You are against unelected NGOs
affecting policy.  You are against lobbying.  You are against transnational and supranational
organizations.  You are against Congress delegating authority to non-Constitutional bodies and
individuals and corporations.  

If enough people do that and enough noise is created, it will be impossible for these people to claim
they have any public support.  In fact, that is precisely why these foundations and organizations are
cracking down on “the right”.  About half the country has been very vocally against them since 2020,
though not everyone in that group is on the right and not everyone is yelling about Trump.  The
governors are trying to snuff out this groundswell, but all they are doing is throwing gasoline on the
fire.  All the censorship is just fanning the flames.  After the fake vaccines, it is the censorship that is
driving the revolution more than anything else.  That is where the greatest anger is coming from.  Dead
bodies and tyranny, in that order as it should be.  

What was 50% in 2020 is now 60 or 70%, and as the body count grows, so will that percentage.  But
the people have to get far noisier.  Up til now, they have mostly been in shock, just reading about the
revolution online or on TV, as with the truckers and farmers and other striking workers (railroad,
nurses, doctors, etc).  But as I keep telling you, no one is going to save you but you.  You have to get
involved.  You have to join the protests.  You have to do things, not just sit at home and read about
them.  

Everyone is waiting for something to happen, but it won't happen until you make it happen.  You.  Real
people.  You are real people.  I predict the midterms will push you over the line, since what you are
going to see is the Republicans winning big and then . . . doing nothing.  We have been in a Blue
planned fail for two years, and after November will enter a Red planned fail.  Job one of every single
person elected will be to stall the revolution by any means necessary.  It will be to plant new false



hopes and push any change into the future.  It will be to get your eyes off vaccine deaths and tyranny
and back on to partisan politics, gender wars, race wars, and sex wars.  Bill Gates himself has predicted
a Civil War.  But are you going to let him get away with it?  Are you going to let these people divert
you into a manufactured war against your neighbors, instead of against them?  Are you going to let
them divert you into a manufactured war against another state, or against another country, or against
another planet?  

I hope not.  Because your enemy resides in none of those places.  Your enemy resides in places like the
Gates Foundation, the Rockefeller Foundation, the Ford Foundation, the Carnegie Foundation, the
Aspen Institute, the Trilateral Commission, WHO, the World Bank, Pfizer, Big Tech, Big Pharma,
WEF, and all the various thinktanks and NGOs on both sides of the aisle, who have always been
against you all the way.  This is the fascist superstructure existing above the national governments, and
there is nothing seditious or treasonous in being against all of it, and calling for its overthrow.  There is
no law on the books requiring you to bow to them or show them any fealty or patriotism.  As a patriot,
you should have been opposed to them from the first day, and the initial mistake was not demanding
Congress outlaw all such bodies from the start.  They should have been explicitly outlawed in the
Constitution itself, and that will have to be remedied at some point.  There was never anything
democratic or republican about rich people buying the government through these foundations and
groups.  Obviously just the opposite.  So why did it happen?  BECAUSE YOU DIDN'T STOP IT.
Your ancestors stood by timidly and watched as their corrupt “representatives” let this happen.  There
should be no lobbying, but as it is there is ONLY lobbying.  A representative doesn't need to be lobbied
to represent his constituency, he only needs to be lobbied not to.   

One of the first things you have to do after the next fake election is take back the streets from the CIA
and other agencies.  They have hired hundreds of thousands of people to make their own noise, on the
streets, online, and on TV.  This is all to convince you that the current system has its supporters.  But it
is all a bluff, as I have shown you over the past two years.  It is all theater.  Those people aren't real
people.  They are actors.  YOU are real people, and you outnumber them a hundred to one.  They have
spent billions of dollars and man-hours to keep you from organizing, to keep you quiet, and to keep you
off the streets.  They have used Covid rules for that, as well as fake riots and general fear.  They want
you to think you will be roughed up by Antifa.  But that's a joke, since there is no Antifa.  Those are
just CIA actor pussy-boys hiding behind masks and hoodies.  A dozen real men could roust out the
whole lot of them in any town in about ten minutes.  They only attack eachother in scripted fights,
pulling punches and brandishing styrofoam weapons.  They don't even use real bear-spray.   

We have seen the plutocrats doubling down.  Well, you also need to double down.  You need to call
their bluffs and bet it all on yourselves.  It is your only chance.  Either that or buy your ticket to Mordor
now.  How much does that ticket cost?  Everything you have.  Once you arrive you will realize those
killed by the jab were the lucky ones.   
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